
I would like to thank the Legislature for HB2289 this slowed the B.S. and got our 
rebuilding permit.  
 
I did not appreciate Lane County changing the wording of the bill. 
 
They changed square foot  to foot print thus in my case eliminating the upstairs of my 
home [ 2 bed rooms, 1 bathroom & a landing] it was only due to the diligent work of a 
Land use planer researching 52 years of Assessor records & finding the very large 
attached wood shed that the assessor quit taxing many years ago that we qualified to 
use HB 2289 
 
Then the building department demanded a condition before issuing a building permit [ 
that Give myself a access easement over my driveway tax lot] in violation of HB2289 [ A 
local government may not add conditions to the approval or siting of a dwelling ] 
 
I would like to thank the clean up  crews for removing the cottonwood log from one of 
my water tanks this was way beyond our ability. 
 
Now I wish they would clean up my burned cabin 51021 McKenzie  tax lot 
1645300000100 They show it cleaned up on there map but they also show it’s 
location  1/8 mile N W from where it was actually but still on my tax lot. 
 
This may be from Lane County’s horribly screwed up Assessors tax lot maps that they 
refuse to correct. 
 
Thank you 
James Baker 
 


